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We are very concerned at the amount of greenfield and Green Belt land being made available for housing, when brownfield land is available. These policies have substantial implications for transport, car use, the environment, and cycling in particular.

Housing on greenfield land means urban sprawl - the city becomes extended, meaning bus routes are also extended, travel time to the centre is lengthened, and active travel, such as cycling, becomes more difficult due to increased distances. In turn, this means greater use of the private car, and the city becomes less sustainable.

In addition, access to local facilities also becomes more difficult because of distances from new greenfield housing schemes, and this in turn increases private car use.

By contrast, brownfield land is usually situated in areas relatively close to the city centre, and in areas well served already by public transport. Active travel to and from these areas is well catered for, with existing cycle routes, bus lanes etc,, and becomes a realistic option. Brownfield is more sustainable because it re-uses existing land.

It is very obvious that, at present, developers are cherry-picking greenfield sites, while brownfield is being ignored. Of course, developers can make more profit from greenfield, and have fewer challenges to meet.

The result is that the whole character and quality of our city is changing, and changing for the worse. Edinburgh is known for being a compact city, one which can be well served by public transport and cycle facilities. Success with the latter has resulted in big increases in numbers cycling, and the city has become more sustainable as a result. All this is now at risk.

The Council (and others) have to counter this by putting in appropriate measures to ensure that developers are strongly encouraged to, or indeed made to, work on brownfield land before they are granted access to greenfield. This could be done in a variety of ways, (and it is not up to us to suggest details, but for example, a developer might be told he would only get permission for greenfield if he already has a track record of developing brownfield; or, greenfield would not get permission while brownfield is still available in that part of the city).

We appreciate that the Scottish Government is partly to blame for the current situation. Its housing demands are creating the backdrop for the deterioration of our city. It is a very bad state of affairs when a city cannot have control of its own destiny in this way. These powers should be devolved from national to local government, to ensure that the future development of a city is in the hands of its citizens, and not controlled by some distant body.

We therefore call on all Councillors, and the Council, to make clear to the Government that the present state of affairs is unacceptable, and that we citizens demand the right to manage our own city in ways we see fit, without outside interference.

In sum:

1 Every effort should be made to ensure that brownfield land is developed before greenfield is made available.

2 Housing policy for Edinburgh should be decided on a local rather than a national basis.

